
Astley Village Parish Council 

4 December 2020 at 7pm 

Present 

Councillor Rod Fraser (Vice-Chair) (in the Chair); Councillors Arnold Almond, Chris 
Lennox, John McAndrew, Anne Pryce, Gillian Sharples and Chris Sheldon. 

296.01  Apologies for Absence 

Councillor Laura Lennox had declared an interest in the item to be discussed and had 
therefore offered her apologies for the meeting. 

296.02   Declarations of Interest 

Councillors and officers were invited to declare any interests they had in any of the 
items on the agenda for the meeting. 

Councillor John McAndrew declared a Personal interest as a Governor at Buckshaw 
Primary School. 

296.03   Application for Funding 

The Parish Council considered an application which had been made to the Parish 
Council Grant Scheme for £500 submitted by Buckshaw Primary School (copies of 
which had been circulated). 

The application requested the Parish Council to fund a scheme to be managed by 
Buckshaw Primary School through the Family Support Worker and the School 
Business Manager to purchase garments including school shoes, PE kits, winter 
coats/scarves/gloves, waterproofs, and wellington boots. They anticipated supporting 
around 20 families. 

The Head Teacher (Ms Katy Brooks) and School Business Manager (Miss Chloe 
Deane) attended the meeting to answer Councillors questions. 

RESOLVED – That a grant of £500 be made to Buckshaw Primary School to enable 
the school to purchase garments as detailed in the report. 

296.04  Date of Next Meeting 

To note that the next meeting of the Parish Council would take place on Wednesday 
6 January 2021. 

The meeting concluded at 7.16 pm 



 

 

 
 
 
 
Chair 


